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Dear Member,
 
The London & South East Relationship Management team are keen to ensure that key updates and information of relevance are communicated to you, and your local law society, periodically. 
 
Please feel free to share the information below more widely with your committees and your membership.
 
 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) pages
 
We know members will have questions about the implications of coronavirus (COVID-19) for their clients, their businesses, their professional obligations, their own wellbeing and that of their employees.

In response to questions from our members, our latest advice for firms is listed on our designated Covid-19 page. This information will be updated regularly to reflect the most recent guidance.
As well as updates and advice, we're influencing government, regulators and other stakeholders on behalf of our members.

To stay up to date on the impact on the sector and our latest support, please keep checking our website, subscribe to our Gazette Daily News Update, check the latest coronavirus news from the Gazette, follow us on Twitter, subscribe to our weekly Professional Update email newsletter. Firms should also  sign up to receive government email alerts to ensure they are acting on the latest information.

Please also consider following The Law Society on LinkedIn, if you aren't already, as all updates are communicated via that account in real time.
 
HMCTS also offer a daily operational update: Read more and sign up here
 
Please get in touch to share any concerns you have relating to coronavirus and your business and the practice of law. Your feedback is essential in order for us to keep our guidance as up-to-date and relevant as possible. Contact beth.quinn@lawsociety.org.uk  
 
 
COVID-19 sector – specific guidance:  Conveyancer 
The impact of coronavirus (COVID-19) is causing significant uncertainty not only for buyers and sellers but also for conveyancers.
 
This sector-specific guidance provides conveyancers with information to enable sales and purchases to be carried out while maintaining safety as social distancing measures are eased or increased in line with government guidance.
 
This accompanies the pan-industry guidance: Re-opening the Home Moving Market Safely and the related government guidance.
 
This document has been developed collaboratively by the residential conveyancing sector and their professional and membership organisations.
 
This guidance is applicable to both England and Wales, but the regulations and guidance relating to the re-opening of the market issued by the UK government and referred to in this guidance apply only in England.
 
Read the guidance here. 
 

Assessing and managing coronavirus in court buildings
 
HMCTS has published an organisational risk assessment and assessment tool which will enable them to regularly review the safety of their buildings.
 
These tools will help HMCTS “identify and act quickly on any areas of concern”. If there is an instance where they cannot resolve any major issues quickly, they will temporarily close the building until they are satisfied that it is safe to re-open.

We provided feedback on these tools, representing our members’ concerns regarding safety. Susan Acland Hood, CEO of HMCTS, has acknowledged our input in her letter to Simon Davis, president of the Law Society which you can read in full here.

If you do, however, continue to have any concerns regarding safety when attending court, we would encourage you to report any poor practice you see on the ground through the reporting form or by emailing HMCTS.COVID-19ResponseTeam@justice.gov.uk 
 
 
COVID-19: Supporting firms to be cyberaware - bitesize videos
 
Our bitesize videos will help you keep your clients cyber-safe during the current lockdown.
 
See more here
 
 
Government guidance on coronavirus and apprenticeships
 
An overview of the government guidance on how apprentices can continue and complete their training during the coronavirus pandemic. Read more here
 
 
Law Society Annual General Meeting (AGM) postponed
 
The AGM of the Law Society has been postponed from July this year. It will now take place in October. This is in order to focus on the task in hand, supporting solicitors and the public as they deal with the crisis.
 
President Simon Davis, vice president David Greene and deputy vice president I. Stephanie Boyce will remain in their current positions until the AGM.
 
Read more here
 
 
Civil Justice Council impact of COVID-19 measures on the civil justice system - Law Society response
 
We've responded to the Civil Justice Council's consultation on the impact of coronavirus (COVID-19) measures on the civil justice system. Read the consultation response
 
 
Article: Tracking Covid
 
Andrew McWhir looks at the Covid-19 tracking app and how it can face up to concerns over privacy.
 
Read the article in full on our website
 
 

Open Consultations
 
 
Ongoing competence - closing date extended to 6 June 2020
Link to call for evidence
Policy Lead: Chenab.Mangat@lawsociety.org.uk  
 
The Legal Services Board (LSB) is reviewing how legal regulators ensure that the legal professionals they regulate remain competent throughout their careers.
 
This Call for Evidence is the first stage of this work to look at ongoing competence from an evidence-based position to determine whether the current system is sufficient. The LSB is engaging with stakeholders and will review information, then determine next steps. 
 
The call for evidence requests information on the following 4 key areas, identified by their earlier work in this area:
· Defining competence and competence assurance
· Consumer expectations of competence
· Competence assurance in the legal services sector
·  Competence assurance in other sectors
The Education and Training Committee will lead on the response.
 
 
Revisions to the Attorney General's Guidance on disclosure and the CPIA Code of Practice - closing date extended to 22 July 2020
Link to consultation
Policy Lead: Janet.Arkinstall@lawsociety.org.uk 
 
The Attorney General's Office is consulting on changes to the guidelines and Code of Practice for disclosure.
 
 
If you have any questions in relation to any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact us at London&SouthEastTeam@lawsociety.org.uk          
 
 
Best wishes,
 
Bhavni, Beth and Stuart.

